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In April, we were able to see two of our new
believers get baptized. Our church doesn’t
have a baptistry, so this was a challenge. In
the past, they’ve used a river or even driven
an hour to use another church’s baptistry.
However, this time, we wanted to find a
more permanent solution.  After some
research and aided by the idea of water
basins that we used in Togo, we went down
to a farm supply store and picked up a 350-
gallon cattle water trough! It was so
exciting to see both Love and Emilie take
this step of obedience in their lives. Please
pray that other believers would take this
important step as well.

Sadly, we have lost a few members lately as
they’'ve moved away. Several of these were
still very new believers. Please pray that Alj,
Daniel, and Emilie will all find good
churches and continue to grow in their faith
in their new locations.

Six weeks ago, a young Nigerian women
named Eunice started attending our church
with her eight-year-old daughter, Treasure.
She’s here in France seeking asylum and
has struggled to learn French. During one
of our visits to a local housing complex
where many refugees live, we were
introduced to her by another woman in our
church. We invited her to come, and she’s
been faithful to attend most weeks. This

past week, I sat down with her and shared
the gospel in English. Towards the end of
the conversation, I asked if she had ever
accepted Christ as her Savior and with tears
in her eyes, she said no but she wanted to!
She prayed to receive Christ that afternoon.
It was such a blessing to see her receive
salvation! Please keep Eunice and Treasure
in your prayers. Before I left, Eunice asked
me to text her some Bible verses so she
could grow in her faith.

In July, several churches in our surrounding
area will get together to hold a youth and
teen camp. However, our big question is
whether Germany, France, and Belgium will
allow camp to be held or if there will still be
too many restrictions in place for us to send
any of our youth. Please pray that things
will continue to improve and that we'll be
able to send our young people this year.

On July 2nd, Adie and I have appointments
with the immigration office for our annual
visa renewals. We would appreciate your
prayers! While we don’'t anticipate any
issues, these visas are never guaranteed.

As always, Adie and I would like to thank
you for taking the time to follow the
ministry here in France. We truly appreciate
your prayers and support!




